
Minutes 
Joint Meeting of the Sanitation & Recycling Committee 

And the Town of Spring Green 
Wednesday, September 29, 2021 

Meeting held via Zoom & Teleconference due to COVID-19 Health Emergency  
7:00 p.m. 

 
1. Call to order and attendance: Nate Robson called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  

Committee Members present: Jane Hauser, Deb Miller, Nate Robson, Carla Carmody, and Dave 
Radel. Jennifer Snow was absent. 
Others present: Wendy Crary, Branden Evans, Adam Reno, Vikki Terpstra, and Dave Terpstra. 
 

2. Appoint minute taker: Robson moved and Hauser seconded to appoint Wendy Crary as the 
minute taker. Motion passed with all in favor. 

 
3. Read and approve minutes of the March 11, 2020 Joint Meeting of the Sanitation & Recycling 

Committee and the Town of Spring Green:  Hauser moved and Radel seconded to approve the 
minutes of the March 11, 2020 Joint Meeting of the Sanitation & Recycling Committee and the 
Town of Spring Green. Motion passed with all in favor. 
 

4. Review and approve agenda: Hauser moved and Miller seconded to approve the agenda. 
Motion passed with all in favor. 
 

5. Discussion and possible action regarding Kennedy Road Recycling Center/Burn Area 
Agreement – Attachment A revisions.  Crary reviewed the adjusted hourly rates and changes 
for the Village. Terpstra informed all in attendance what the updated rates for the Township 
should be. Crary will update the information and forward to the Town of Spring Green. No 
action was necessary regarding the Kennedy Road Recycling Center/Burn Area Agreement – 
Attachment A. Revisions will be reviewed at an upcoming Town of Spring Green and Village of 
Spring Green Board Meeting for approval by each municipality.  
 

6. Discussion and possible action regarding the operation/maintenance of the Recycling 
Center/Burn Area. Robson stated, “I’ve been wondering about having people sign in to get an 
idea of where everything is coming from”. Reno informed everyone that he is willing to create a 
sign-in sheet for those using the facility. Robson commented “When the brush is burnt the ash 
removal costs are very expensive”. Reno explained that the ashes had not been removed for 
quite some time and that instead of filling a dumpster he is now loading the ash into a dump 
truck and transporting directly to save on cost. Those in attendance discussed options for the 
burn site to alleviate the expense of ash removal. The Town of Spring Green has a wood chipper, 
Reno and Evans will work together to try utilizing the chipper to see if it’s a viable option versus 
burning and paying for ash disposal. No action was necessary regarding the operation/ 
maintenance of the Recycling Center/Burn Area.  
 

7. General Public Comment: There was no general public comment at this time. 
 

8. Adjourn: Radel moved and Carmody seconded to adjourn at 8:00 p.m. Motion passed with all in 
favor.  

   


